
NUMBER 109 • WINTER 2020

Late in 2018, Chancellor Gary S. May shared 
his 10-year vision for our university, “To 
Boldly Go.” The plan emerged from a nine-
month community process involving campus 
leadership, faculty, students and staff. Working 
together with this diverse team, Chancellor May 
established an inspiring set of guideposts and 
goals that builds on the strengths of UC Davis, 
while simultaneously preparing our campus for 
future challenges so UC Davis can continue to 
prosper as a top-ranked university. 

We believe the Arboretum and Public Garden 
is poised to be a major engine to help deliver 
the Chancellor’s Strategic Plan, together with 
our partners in the Provost’s Office and FOA 
(Finance, Operations, and Administration). 
We have been working to align our student 
leadership program, Learning by Leading™, 
to help build a climate-adapted sustainable 
campus as part of our UC Davis Living 
Landscape Adaptation Plan (LLAP). Through 
the LLAP, the Learning by Leading™ program 
is transforming the physical landscape of the 
campus through innovative experiential  
learning and leadership projects. 

Strategic Plan Goal 1 asks that the campus 
mobilize to “...provide an educational 
experience that prepares all of our students 
to address the needs and challenges of a 
diverse and changing world.” At the UC Davis 
Arboretum and Public Garden, our Learning by 
Leading™ student teams are focused on three 
of the most critical societal issues: how we will 
adapt to climate change, protect biodiversity, 
and safeguard the health and well-being of 
people in a time of unprecedented change. 
Our newest Learning by Leading™ teams will 
be focused on helping to deliver on the Living 
Landscape Adaptation Plan (LLAP) strategies to 
help address these issues. 

Strategic Plan Goal 2 challenges the campus to 
work “... across and between the disciplines, in 
support of a healthy planet and the physical and 
societal well-being of its inhabitants.” Across 
UC Davis, scientists and campus leadership are 
mobilizing to help the wider world prepare for 
and adapt to climate change. Our LLAP lays out 

Spring 
Plant Sales
 
Arboretum Teaching 
Nursery, Garrod Drive
arboretum.ucdavis.edu

Shop our one-acre 
nursery for an incredible 
selection of attractive, 
low-water plants perfect 
for our region.

PUBLIC SALES

March 14 
S A T U R D AY 
9–11 am (members only)
11 am–1 pm (public sale)

April 4 
S A T U R D AY 
9 am – 1 pm 
 
April 26 
S U N D AY 
9 am – 1 pm

 
May 9 
S A T U R D AY

9 am – 1 pm (clearance)

To Boldly Go: Aligning our Work with the 
Chancellor’s Strategic Plan for UC Davis
Mary Burke, Director of Conservation and Environmental Leadership

See Next Page

Some of our 130 Learning by 
Leading™ students that gathered 
in October for a day of training, 
planting and team-building.

Learning by Leading™ student Ellen Sanders-Raigosa (left) 
accompanies Arboretum and Public Garden staff on a 
collecting trip in Texas to find potential drought-tolerant  
trees for the UC Davis campus.

Partners from university-affiliated gardens across North 
America hear about the Learning by Leading™ program from 
student Aina Smart Truco (left).
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a plan for the campus to do just that. With the Learning 
by Leading™ program, we add an unexpected innovation: 
“building people into the system” to promote leadership and 
ownership of the processes of supporting a healthy planet 
and people. 

Strategic Plan Goal 3 challenges all of us to “... [e]mbrace 
diversity, practice inclusive excellence and strive for equity.” 
The Learning by Leading™ program, with real-world projects 
and leadership training, provides both a guided pathway and 
staff mentors for non-traditional undergraduate students, 
including for those that are historically underrepresented. 
Students are not only heard, but they’re encouraged and 
supported as they build their ideas here. 

Strategic Plan Goal 4 asks UC Davis to commit to our 
mission as a land-grant university through impactful 
partnerships that “...increase the visibility and reputation of 
the university.” Already, the Learning by Leading™ framework 
has been adopted by multiple university-affiliated botanical 
gardens across North America. Our team is training and 
leading this new cohort of staff and faculty at places 
as diverse as Humber College in Toronto, Canada, the 
University of Georgia, Cornell University and Smithsonian 
Gardens, among others, to train the next generation of 
environmental leaders. We are currently exploring exciting 
opportunities to expand this network globally.

Strategic Plan Goal 5 asks the campus to “... support 
the development of an innovative and entrepreneurial 
culture.” Here, again, the Learning by Leading™ program is 
the centerpiece of an emerging and innovative workplace 
culture functioning as a “learning organization” that 
empowers and engages both staff and students to tackle 
problems, large and small, through a structured process. 
As a team, we are committed to “co-creative” leadership—
where we work collaboratively with campus and community 
partners to find new ways to deliver impact through win-win 
solutions that address real-world problems at and beyond 
UC Davis.

We are excited to help expand the power and potential of 
UC Davis as it embraces experiential and project-based 
learning, where student leaders have new opportunities 
to develop and test ideas throughout the entire campus, 
and where new kinds of learning can happen outside of 
classroom walls. We are proud of how we are helping  
UC Davis reach the bold goals of the UC Davis Strategic 
Plan through the energy, insights and can-do power of our 
Learning by Leading™ program.

To Boldly Go: Aligning our  
Work with the Chancellor’s  
Strategic Plan for UC Davis
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Consider making a Friends  
Annual Appeal gift today!
By giving to the Friends of the UC Davis Arboretum and Public Garden Annual Appeal, 
you support dramatic improvements to our collections, gardens and the waterway 
through our Learning by Leading™ program, which is developing the environmental 
leaders of tomorrow. And 10 percent of your gift goes to the Friends of the UC Davis 
Arboretum and Public Garden Endowment, which supports environmental leadership and 
education programs into the future. Thank you to everyone who has already given. 

Give online at: give.ucdavis.edu/AARB/AA00001 

Kendal Hicks joined the Learning by Leading™ program  
in 2017 and served as the co-coordinator of the new  
Waterway Stewardship Internship. Along with her mentor, 
Nina Suzuki, and fellow co-coordinator Tiffani To, Kendal 
developed the internship from scratch, creating curriculum, 
hiring interns and naming the internship! Kendal led her 
team with incredible success for a year, managing projects 
including new plantings along the renovated Arboretum 
Waterway as well as the floating island of wetland plants. 
Kendal shared that in her year with the program, she 
was “encouraged to go beyond my comfort zone, and I 
achieved more than I thought was possible.” 

Since graduating in June 2018, Kendal has been working 
as an Environmental Planner at ICF in Sacramento. She 
connected with their staff at an Arboretum and Public 
Garden event and was eager to join their team. Reflecting 
on her time in the program, Kendal shared, “I knew that 
I possessed leadership skills, but I could not predict 
the growth that I would experience as a leader with the 
internship. I realized that I could be a leader and that 
leading does not always come from big ideas, but also from 
small, everyday actions.”

Kendal’s contributions have not only made a lasting impact 
on her interns, our visitors, the Arboretum and Public 
Garden and UC Davis. She is taking the leadership and 
planning skills she gained in the Learning by Leading™ 
program to her career, in which she is making a lasting 
impact on the broader community. 

LEARNING BY LEADING™ 

Alumni Profile: Kendal Hicks
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If you Google things to do in Davis, it’s not surprising to find 
that time and again the Arboretum and Public Garden is at 
the very top of the list. One of my very favorite things about 
my job is that the Arboretum is free and open to the public 
every single day of the year, and as such, we get to share 
the beauty of this unique place with so many. Visitors from 
both near and far have no limit as to how many times a day, 
month or year they can come and enjoy the unfolding of the 
seasons, the wildlife, taking a walk, taking a nap or having a 
picnic in a beautiful outdoor setting. 

The Chancellor’s plan, To Boldly Go, calls on us “…to address 
the needs and challenges of a diverse and changing world,… 
in support of a healthy planet and the physical and societal 
well-being of its inhabitants.” Fortunately, the Arboretum 
and Public Garden recognizes the critical role we play in the 
health of our community. In study after study, researchers 
have shown that people spend more time indoors looking 
at screens than they do outside enjoying nature and that 
our health (mental, emotional and physical) is suffering as a 
result. 

In a time of unprecedented change, we are more aware than 
ever of the deep and abiding value the Arboretum and Public 
Garden provides, not only in supporting the University’s 
mission of research, teaching and public engagement, 
but also in serving as a significant resource for health and 
well-being. With the well-being of our community in mind, 
we have been broadening and expanding the reach of 
Nature Rx, a theme of programming that aims to connect 
the campus and local communities to the healing power of 
nature. We were thrilled that our work with Nature Rx was 
featured in Nature Rx: Improving College-Student Mental 
Health, a book by Don Rakow and Gregory Eells.

Fortunately, we are not alone in this work. First of all, we are 
so grateful for the seed funding provided by the Excelerate 
Foundation to expand our Nature Rx programming. Then, 
two years ago, we joined forces with others at UC Davis 
working to foster a renewed culture of health and well-being. 
Healthy UC Davis (HUCD) is a network of campus partners 
formed out of a UC-wide initiative with the aim of making UC 
Davis the healthiest place to work, learn and live. Finding 
innovative and impactful partnerships to contribute to this 
mission has been inspiring and uplifting as we work towards 
such a lofty and worthy goal. 

One such inspiring partnership is with our friends at the 
Robert Mondavi Institute for Wine and Food Science (RMI). 
They, too, are committed to fostering the connection 
between good food and good health, the primary aim of 
our partnership at the Good Life Garden. But there is a 
fundamental gap keeping people from enjoying it fully. There 
is no place for the many people that frequent it to gather and 
learn, no place to share food, and no place to sit quietly to 
read, study or daydream in a shaded spot. Fortunately, our 
partners at RMI designated the proceeds of their fabulous 
fall fundraising event, Taste, to fund the addition of much 
needed communal tables and benches to create a new 
outdoor meeting space, a key strategic priority for HUCD 
seeking to leverage the outdoors as a healthy resource for 
the campus. Their generosity was contagious and inspired 
our other academic partners for the Good Life Garden, the 
Departments of Viticulture & Enology and Food Science & 
Technology, to match their gift. The Arboretum and Public 
Garden is able to fund additional tables thanks to donations 
to our GATEway to the Edible Campus campaign. 

We’re honored to get to work alongside so many that make 
this place better each and every day. In particular, we 
love supporting and inspiring people to rediscover their 
relationship with the natural world and the sense of well-
being that comes from doing so. We look forward to sharing 
many more exciting accomplishments of our work with 
Healthy UC Davis in the months and years to come.

A student in the Nature Rx  first-year seminar, 
taught by Arboretum and Public Garden  

staff, learns water coloring technique from 
guest lecturer Chip Sullivan, Professor of 
Landscape Architecture & Environmental 

Planning at UC Berkeley.

Learning by Leading™ education 
students lead a Nature Rx lunchtime 
workshop for campus staff in the 
Arboretum Teaching Nursery.

A New Era of Nature Rx
by Stacey Parker, GATEways Horticulturist
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Hello from the Arboretum Teaching Nursery. We’re out here at the 
turn of the year to bring you another edition of “Tried and True and 
something New.” Since we’re focusing on climate-adapted and 
pollinator plants, we decided to pick a few perennial favorites that are 
sure to brighten up your garden as the weather warms. 

1. Achillea (yarrow) has long been a favorite of pollinator gardens. 
Tried and True native: Achillea millefolium ‘Island Pink’. Tried and 
True non-natives: Achillea ‘Coronation Gold’, Achillea millefolium 
‘Crackadoo’ and Achillea ‘Moonshine’. Something new non-
natives: Achillea ‘Novaachdus’, Achillea millefolium ‘Apricot 
Delight’ and ‘Wonderful Wampee’.

2. Kniphofia (red-hot poker) is an upright and outright solid performer 
in the garden, and the hummingbirds just can’t resist those 
blooms. Tried and true: Kniphofia ‘Christmas Cheer’, ‘Poco Orange’ 
and ‘Poco Sunset’. Something new Kniphofia ‘Jackpot’, ‘High 
Roller’ and ‘Hot and Cold’.

3. Salvia (sage)…I can already hear some of you groaning at yet 
another Salvia post, but any plant that has handled the weirding 
climate in CA as well as Salvia has, deserves recognition. Tried 
and true: Salvia x jamensis ‘Hot Lips’ with a twist, and check out 
new Salvia greggii ‘Amethyst Lips’. If, like us, you’ve fallen in love 
with tried and true Salvia ‘Amistad’, you’ll have to check out the 
new Salvia ‘Amante’. If you’re a fan of the blues and already have 
a Salvia ‘Mes Azur’, you’ll be enamored with Salvia microphylla 
‘So Cool Pale Blue’. If you’ve grown Salvia ‘Playa Rosa’ or ‘Stormy 
Pink’, I bet that Salvia greggii ‘Joy’ finds a place in your heart.

Taylor’s Pollinator-Friendly Picks
By Taylor Lewis, Nursery Manager

Detours Lead to Exciting Upgrades
The Mary Wattis Brown Garden of California Native 
Plants on the south side of Lake Spafford will be 
temporarily closed this winter for a major path 
upgrade. Although we understand how disruptive 
construction and the inevitable detours can be, we’re 
excited about what we’re going to have afterwards, 
a brand-new brick paver pathway to replace the 
cracked and failing asphalt path that exists now. This 
upgrade is part of a multi-phase project to create an 
accessible paver path in the Arboretum that connects 
from downtown Davis to the Mondavi Center. The 
improvements will also include the creation of a new 
staircase and accessible ramp to replace the steep 
ramps by Environmental Horticulture. If all goes as 
planned, the garden will open again in the late spring 
or early summer.

Large Animal Blood  
Donor Pasture Update
We have new neighbors! Construction is complete on 
our newest GATEways installation in partnership with 
the School of Veterinary Medicine, the pastures for 
the animals that are part of the Veterinary Teaching 
Hospital program. We invite you to walk the new trail 
along Garrod Drive on the north side of Shields Oak 
Grove and visit the horses, cows, goats and llamas 
that are enjoying their new home in the Arboretum. 
Our staff are excited to partner with the School of 
Veterinary Medicine on additional visitor signage, 
landscape improvements and pasture plantings in  
the seasons to come. 

Achillea ‘Wonderful Wampee’ 
Wonderful Wampee yarrowEr
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plant sales

Public Sales 
Saturday, March 14 
Members Only 
9–11 am

Open to the Public 
11 am–1 pm

Saturday, April 4; Sunday, April 26;  
Saturday, May 9

9 am–1 pm

Arboretum Teaching Nursery 
arboretum.ucdavis.edu/plant-sales

DIY Pollinator Paradise: shop our one-
acre nursery for an incredible selection 
of Arboretum All-Stars, California 
natives and thousands of other 
attractive, low-water plants perfect 
for creating a landscape alive with 
environmentally important pollinators.

 
Members always save 10%  
on every purchase!
Not a member?  
Join online, at the door or call ahead!

 
guided tours
 
Wednesday Walks with Warren
January 8, February 12 
12–1 pm, Arboretum Gazebo

March 11 
12–1 pm, Arboretum Headquarters

Join Warren Roberts, 
the Superintendent 
Emeritus of the 
Arboretum and famous 
storyteller and punster, 
for an always-engaging 
noontime exploration 
of winter in the UC Davis Arboretum’s 
gardens and collections. These events 
are free.

Volunteer with the Arboretum and 
Public Garden!
In 2020, we are seeking new volunteers 
to join our gardening, land stewardship 
and plant sale support volunteer teams.  
Learn more or apply today at  
arboretum.ucdavis.edu/volunteer 
Applications are due by Jan 17, 2020.

Delights from Down Under
Saturday, February 8 
10 am, Arboretum GATEway Garden  
(meet at shovel arch sculpture)

Plants from “down 
under” show off their 
flowers during the 
rainy season. Tour the 
Australian and New 
Zealand collections and 
have a blooming good 
time learning about plants from far-
away lands. 

 
Amazing Acacias
Saturday, February 29 
2 pm, Putah Creek Lodge

Don’t miss the 
spectacular late-winter 
display of yellow 
blossoms in the Eric 
E. Conn Acacia Grove! 
Join us for a guided 
tour featuring over 50 
different acacias from around the world.  

 
all-ages programs

Birds in Davis #1: Inside Scoop
Saturday, January 25 
10:30 am, Environmental  
Horticulture 146 

Do you wonder what 
those birds outside 
your window are? Wish 
you knew more about 
them? At this indoor 
presentation, long-
time docent and birding enthusiast 
Lois Richter explains our feathered 
neighbors through her slide show and 
talk “Winter Birds in Davis.” 

Birds in Davis #2: Out and About
Sunday, January 26 
10:30 am, meet in Visitor Lot 5

Join long-time docent 
and birding enthusiast 
Lois Richter for a 
leisurely walk around 
the Arboretum. Lois 
will tell you about each 
bird we see — covering 
most of the same information as the 
slideshow the previous day, but with 
real-life bird interactions.

 

Biodiversity Museum Day
Saturday, February 15 
9 am–1 pm, Peter Shields Oak Grove 
 
Go behind the scenes 
to explore and engage 
with scientists and 
students as you learn 
about the diversity 
of life right here on 
campus. Twelve different 
university museums participate in 
this popular, all-ages open house 
event.  For more information, visit 
biodiversitymuseumday.ucdavis.edu

 
Native Californian Elderberry  
Flute-making Workshop
Sunday, February 23 
1–3 pm, Environmental  
Horticulture 146 
 
Learn how to make and 
play an elderberry flute 
with East Bay Regional 
Parks docent Antonio 
Flores who will talk about 
the craft and culture 
of Native Californian flute making as 
well as the endangered elderberry 
beetle. All materials will be supplied. 
Please bring a sharpened pocket knife 
if you have one. Adults will need to 
supervise their young children. All ages 
welcome. Sponsored by the Arboretum 
Ambassadors.  

music & wellness

Folk Music Jam Sessions 
Fridays, January 10 & 24;  
February 7 & 21; March 6 & 20 
noon–1 pm, Wyatt Deck

Folk musicians are 
invited to bring their 
acoustic instruments and 
play together informally 
over the lunch hour. All 
skill levels are welcome, 
and listeners are invited.

Winter 2019 GATEways Events
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BENCH AND TILE 
DEDICATIONS

In Honor of Evelyn 
Buddenhagen

Alvin Remmers & 
Diane Barnhart

Ray Borton
Luke Sires & Leilani 

Buddenhagen
Judy Davis
Tara Dettloff
Sue Cross & Rob 

Dumsday
Matthew Winkelstein 

& Deborah Durant
William, Sara & 

Timothy Gamble
Anne & Michael 

Gurnee

Hans & Marianne 
Hohl

Tracey Kojima-Go
Melissa Levitan
Margaret Lie
Gail Nakamura
Shay Park
Claire Sallee
Joan Sallee
Kristie Sallee
Margaret Sallee
Julie Schmidt
Suzanne Ullensvang
Pamela Zwer

In Honor of Robert 
Ralston & Ginny 
Vaughn 

Robert Ralston & 
Ginny Vaughn

In Memory of Antara 
Bhowmick

Dipak Ghosal
Shreenath Iyer
Joel Porquet

In Memory of 
Margery Magill

Stephen & D 
Bohannan

Marlies Boyd
Jessica Brown
Lisa Brunet
Pietro Catini
Joanna Chen
Chase DeCoite
Amanda Dwyer
Korie Gagnon
Kathy Goss
Gail & Doug Hayden

Tracy Heffington
Kim Hower
Noel Ingram
Sherry Jeng
Christina Johnson
Heather Kenny
Donna & Ronald King
Katherine Korlacki
Arianna Kosel
Linda Lafnear
Jean Landeen
Blanche Lenine-Cruz
Barbara Levake
Mary Locke Kilmer
Dennis J. Sprague 

& Marie T. Low 
Sprague

Lynn Martindale
Mary Ann Moy
Colleen Murdock

Thank You Donors! August – October 2019

SEQUOIA CIRCLE 

Susan Ellis & Mark 
Linton

Nathan Trueblood
Vandertoolen 

Associates 

VALLEY OAK 
CIRCLE 

Christine Cocanour
Robert M. Murphey
Carol & Gerhard 

Parker
Nancy and Bill Roe
Isabel Shaskan
Jimmy Hill & Carmen 

Soriano
Jerry and Toni Yaffe

MANZANITA 
CIRCLE 
John Anderson
Kathy & Donald Bers
Bryant Burmich & 

Kelly Bradfield
Michael Yackey & 

Cara Bradley
Dorothy Brandon
Melissa Browne
Bob & Tamre Burns
Laurie Schuler-Flynn 

& Amy Del Bondio
Sidney England
Carmia Feldman
JoAnne Fillatti
Andy Gagnon 

Landscape Inc.
Tom Gordon
Jeffrey & Sandra 

Granett
Mary Graziose
Janet C. Hamilton
Lori & John Hansen
Bruce Hartsough & 

Marjorie Maxwell- 
Hartsough

Judy Hecomovich
Carole Hom
Patrick & Suzie Hunt
Larry Johnson
Jean Landeen
Kelly & Ken 

Lazzaroni
Michael & Katherine 

Legrand
Peter & Susan Linz
Melanie Loo

Leslie & Mike 
Maulhardt

Kirk & Claire Mills
Annette Sato & Alan 

Nobunaga
Robert & Roswita D. 

Norris
Barbara Ohlendorf
Ellen Helm & 

Kathleen O’Kelly
Martha Ozonoff
Lauren Hendrickson 

& Joshua Quimby
Martha Rehrman
Mary Mallory Rogers 

& Ron Rogers
Bonnie Schmidt
Sunny Shine
Linda Sternberg
Lucy Strandberg
Janet D. Thatcher
Barbara Todd
Tuyet Truong
Tyree Mack & 

Brenden Tu
Marion Warner
Bruce & Beverly 

Watros
Kathi Timmons & 

Rick Williams
Bob & Liz Young

FAMILY 

Stephen & Karen 
Adams

Daniel & Lynn 
Alvarez

Jason & Laura Bariel
Sally & James 

Barrett
Linda & Gordon 

Barrett
Rachel & Jim Barton
Karen Basso
Shirley & Glen 

Baxter
Jonathan & Mary 

Bayless
John Holcroft & 

Kellie Black
Lynne Brewer
Paul & Dianna Brink
Maris Wagener & 

Carolyn Brown
Marlene & Maria 

Castro
Liz & Christopher 

Cheechov
John & Gail Cooluris
Gary Davis & 

Barbara Cristoni-
Layton

Susan & Thomas 
Davis

Barbara DeBruler
Sean & Meg 

DeCourcy
Helene & Victor 

Dillard
Stephanie & Jennifer 

Dungan
Doug Kelt & Victoria 

Dye
Ann Evans
Becky Ferguson
Sara & Tom 

Ferguson
Stephanie Klose & 

Jerry Friis
Steve Scott & 

Cynthia Gould
Jim Gray
Steven Hagglade
Lisa Musilli Johnson 

& Heather Hamlin
Robert Bowden & 

Carrie Hanson
Candace & David 

Hanson
Anne & Dave Hawke
Tom Hendricks
Rebecca Hersch & 

Robert Hoberman
Jan & George Inglish
Adam Zientek & 

Amanda Kamali
Alexander Knaack & 

Kari Kato
Stefan Keller
Stephanie Haugen & 

Lynn King
Ken & Gaby Levine
Mark & Lorene 

Liebert
Steve Lilley
David & Susan Link
 Lutsko Associates
Keith & Odette 

Madriago
Sarah McCullough
Raymond Frost & 

Zulay Moncada-
Frost

Mary & Jeff Nauer
Mary Jenkins & 

Terrence O’Brien
Ellen & Caitlin O’Neil
Amy Orellana
John & Nancy 

Ostrom
Tom Young & 

Marianne Page
Dylan Wright & 

Antonia Palkovic
Amanda Paquet
Charla Parker
Larry Pell
Dennis & Dottie 

Pendleton
Chris & Elaine Penny
Alan & Robin Phillips
Aaron Zurek & Susan 

Piette
Christine & Jeff 

Pinnow
Billie Prestel
Pamela Rhodes
Beth & Keith 

Richtman
Robert & Linda 

Rodden
Grace & John 

Rosenquist
Kathleen & Doug 

Ross
Kathy & Tony Ruiz
Jim & Claudia 

Sandberg-Larsen
Linda & Sara Sarvis
Wayne Schrader
Marilyn Tannenbaum 

& John Steadman
Colin Barr & Natalie 

Stork
Carolyn Teragawa
C.J. Addington & 

Brett Thomas
Michele Thompson-

Accaria
Cap Thomson
Brenda Tokuoka
Denice Decker & Jim 

Trumbly
Marilyn Watson
Ron & Maria West
Michael Barbour & 

Valerie Whitworth
Loren Metzger & 

Linda Woolfenden
Linda Tsao Yang
Peter Troop & Kathy 

Yates
Ellen Zagory

INDIVIDUAL 

Doris Aab
Nancy Abplanalp
Ronald Adams
Brenna Aegerter
Constance Alexich
Pat Alfors

Ron Alves
Ruth Amaral
Marshall Andrews
Ellen Badley
Margaret Bailey
Pat Bailey
Tina Bailey
Bernadette Balics, 

Ecological 
Landscape Design

Leslye Barkey
Gayle Barry
Devin Bartley
Sharla Bayer
Michel Bazinet
Sheila Beauchamp
Amber Beckler
Ann Beinhorn
Lorna Belden
Jane Berner
Karen Bjork
Randy Blake
Meg Bland
Gerhard Bock
Kristine Boheim
Claudia Bontrager
Marcia Booth
Barbara Bower
Ann Bowler
Fran Bowman
Sarah Boyles 

Muehleck
Barbara Brady
Nancy Bramberg
Gerald Brant
Molly Breen
John Bressler
Ann Brice
Shelly Buchanan-

Cello
Cheryl Buckwalter
Traci Burnham
Ann Burris
Brian Butzin
Betsy Buxton
Joan Cadden
Michelle Cardenas
Jacqueline Castanon
Christine Catlin
Tony Cavagnaro
Mellie Celestial
Frank Chan
Shiyu Chen
Thomas Chin
Nancy Cisneros
Dan Clippinger
Paul Concannon
Renee Converse
Dennis Corcoran
Patrick Cosgrove
Debbie Covert

Sharon Crockette
Steven Culberson
Kristen Dahl
Helen Dahlke
Elizabeth Davis
Cyrus Dawson
Jacqueline Day
Debbie De Osuna
Cheryl Dean
Wendi Delmendo
Pamela Demarest
Chris Denton
Ariel Djina
John Dougherty
Margaret Dugan
Lucinda Duim
Janice Duran
Elizabeth Eaton
Bob Eckart
Mike Edziak
Ronald Ekelund
Akif Eskalen
Christine Facciotti
Joy Faidley
Mariko Falke
Ann Farmer
Pat Ferris
Langdon Fielding
Catherine Finigan
Kim Fischer
Alan Fishleder
Judith Flynn
Marielle Fong
Theresa Forni
Nancy Foster
Carla Fresquez
Pavla Fryer
Joy Futrell
Cassy Gardner
Carolyn Geng
Patricia Gilbert
Avery Godfryd
Maria Godoy
Laura Golden
Phyllis Graham
Elaine Graham
Olivia Gray
Steve Greco
Jenny Greslik
Annastasia Griffin
Erin Grizard
Veronica Gross
Mark Grote
Benjamin Guterman
Gwen M. Haagensen
Deborah Halberstadt
Ann Hallisey
Lorie Hammond
Ray Hannan
Marylee Hardie
Cheryll Hare
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Dedications and Tributes 
Honor a loved one with a tribute gift to support the Arboretum and 
Public Garden. Visit give.ucdavis.edu and search “Arboretum Tribute 
Fund” to make a gift.

Community  
volunteers play key 
role in Arboretum  
maintenance 
By Ann Daniel, President of the  
Friends of the UC Davis Arboretum  
and Public Garden

How does it stay such a pretty place? 
You have walked in the Arboretum and 
shown it off to your out-of-town guests, 
but you may not know that those paths 
you walk and those plants you enjoy 
are taken care of by talented teams 
of trained community volunteers. The 
Chancellor’s “To Boldly Go” strategic 
plan calls out the importance of 
community partnerships, and we want 
to celebrate the partnership we’ve 
had with our community volunteers for 
almost 50 years! We now have over 
250 volunteers each week working 
side-by-side with staff to care for 
the gardens and collections, grow 
regionally appropriate plants for the 
sales, maintain our scientific plant 
records and more! 

Our volunteers also work hard to be 
good stewards of your support as a 
Friend of the UC Davis Arboretum and 
Public Garden. New plants, gardening 
tools and materials for educational 
signage are all examples of how your 
investment is utilized by our dedicated 
volunteers. Please continue your 
support and urge others to support 
this important community gem. 

In addition, we invite you to join our 
volunteer team and learn about plants 
and gardening in the Central Valley. 
The deadline to apply for the 2020 
Volunteer Training class is January 17, 
2020. See the Arboretum and Public 
Garden website for details and the 
application form.



FRIENDS ANNUAL 
APPEAL

Roger & Amy Aines
Karen Broido
Jennifer Byberg
Ann Denvir
Jeffrey Meith & 

Yvonne Garrett
Dexter & Carol Hake
Caryn J. Holmes
Peter Leon-Guerrero
Mary Olander
Sharon Rose

LEARNING BY 
LEADING™ 
PROGRAM

Community Harvest  
Foundation 

Fred & Martha 
Rehrman

RESTRICTED 
GIFTS

Chuck & Nancy 
Foster

Alan & Robin Phillips
Fred & Martha 

Rehrman

UNRESTRICTED
GIFTS

Wesley Ebert
Robert & Cathryn Kerr
Beatrice McCrea
Chan Family Fund 

Yolo Community 
Foundation

Kathryn and Wilson 
Smith

Your legacy is our future. 
Consider adding the Arboretum and Public Garden to your estate plan or creating a new named endowment. 
Contact Garth Lindley at (530) 752-8637 or lindley@ucdavis.edu for information.
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Michael Nolan
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Marina Oshana
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Robin Parer
Joy Parker-Lee
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Karen Pesis
Betsy Peterson
Erin Peth
Marjorie Phillips
Sarah Pittiglio
Pamela Polakoff
Annette Porini
David Pringle
Brian Pyle
Kelley Queale
Mana Raabe
John Reed
Rhonda Reed-Gebhart
Marcia Reemts
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Jane Robb
Jeff Rodrigues
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Laura Rogers
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Gregory Roth
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Sherri Sandberg
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Rachel Schaffer
Candice Schar-Johnson
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Meg Sheldon
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Kim Thomson
Randi Thornton
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Elizabeth Traylor
Peter Tucker
Joe Turkovich
Bonnie Turner
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Judy Unruh
Anne Uphoff
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Colleen Valentine
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Karen Word
Parastoo Yaghnaee
Jean Ye
Chanowk Yisrael
Scott Yonkers
Joanna Zadra
Natalie Zeek
Dachuan Zhang
Adrien Zilber

STUDENT 
Athena Aghighi
Yolanda Aguila Gonzalez
Emily Aguilar
Annabella Amescua
Fernanda Arao
Christopher Argyros
Alicia Aroche
Kimberly Au
Alicia Ayala
Gianluca Bacci
Ayan Behjat
Angel Ordonez Bernardino
Saul Bonilla
Eliana Bono
Sofia Boronkay
Nathalia Frenhani Burini
Jacob Burkholder
Angela Nicole Cabico
Deana Cai
Mei Chau
Yijiao Chen
Joanna Chen
Hannah Cho
Elise Chu
Sydney Cliff
Dana Conn
Claire Corbett
Kylie Crisostomo-Rickman
Timothy Crowell
Colette Curran
Kyle Cutright

Noor Dadeh
Amy Dang
Rachel Danielson
Luis Eduardo
Jeffrey Emenheiser
Monica Eskander
Kelsey Fortune
Itzel Gallardo
Iris Garcia
Jessica Garza
Kassahun Gebremariam
Sara Geonczy
Lauren Glevanik
Johnny Greavu
Myranda Gudino
Diane Ha
Madissen Hamberlin
Tristan Hanon
Beth Hart
Clarissa Rodriguez Henriquez
Ariana Hernandez
Gigja Hollyday
Mallory Cate Honan
Anneliek Ter Horst
Lufan Hu
Christopher Huang
Jin Huang
Sonoko Ichimaru
Rini Jablonski
Wendi Jackson
Casey Jacobson
Mateo Juarez
Chase Kautz
Lily Keene
Matthew Kim
Sarai Knowles
Manisha Koneru
Emma Korntheuer
Noah Krasner
Claire Kristof
Yuyan Kuang
Joanne Kwak
Min Kyaw
Crystal Lam
Sarah Lam
Winnie Lau
Jia Hui Lee
Kat LeTran
Kat LeTran
Mingjue Li
Eva Lin
Sara Lipschutz
Janine Liu
Louisa Liu
Elisa Lively
Jeannette Lizarraga
Abigail Lloyd
Megan Long
Joseph Connolly & Kalli Louis
Yitian Lu
Alexis Lundquist

Noreen Mabini
Benjamin Macy
Alma Magana-Leon
Autumn Mannsfeld
Taylor Massengale
Lesley Mendoza
Naina Misra
Sandro Montes
Caitlin Mueller
Kelly Nishimura
Nathaly Ojeda-Vasquez
Kenya Oto
Hunter Ottman
Molly Palu
Shona Paterson
Annika Peterson
Charles Polc
Fatima Prada
Veronica Prush
Cory Quon
Marjorie Rhodes
Char Ritchie
Zoe Roberson
Mario Rodriguez
Miranda Romero
Breanna Roque
Natalie Ruckstuhl
Samantha Sanchez
Marguerite Schlutius
Erin Schoemehl
Tatianna Settanni
Francesca Shackleford
Anita Shahriary
Kyle Shankle
Tirian Shirley
Riley Sholes
Brightny Spears
Daniel Steele
Thomas Steensland
Debbie Sulca
Paul Terry
Lauren Timmons
Amy Tims
Nathalie Treminio
Selina Tung
Karyn Utsumi
Kimberlyn Valencia
Paola Vargas
Joelle Anne Varsovia
Robert Vergara
Victoria White
Sara Winsemius
Arthur Wong
Joyce Wu
Breanna Xiong
Yitong Zhang
Eric Zhang
Jenny Zhong

We strive to acknowledge your gifts accurately. Please notify us of any corrections.

Deb Ohlde
John Peconom
 Pickering and Rangel 

Fellowship Team
Eric Preston
Andrea Rahn
Alejandra Ramirez
Regina Phylicia 

Restrivera
Mandy Rousseau
Joe Rust
Brooke Sarkaria
Steiner & Annelise 

Schaufel
Terry Schonhoff
William & Sandra Scott
Edward Silva
Cynthia Snyder
Joshua Tan
Ian Trupin
Louise Tsumori-Lue
Janet & Pete Van 

Alstyne
Sarah Warren
Kate Weber
John Yoder
Wanghualun Zhou

In Memory of Khristal 
Lee Lopez Wolff

Jennie Buse
Beth & Joseph Coehlo
Alison Gardiner
Franklin Garza
Marie Howard
Deborah Kinney
Breanna Littrell
Jeff & Adrienne Monroe
Donald & Christy 

Robinett
Sean Tatum
Barbara Thompson
Dwayne & Tina Turner
Lindsay Weisenberg

 
TRIBUTE GIFTS

In Honor of Professor 
David Bayer 

Mary Baichtal

In Honor of Nitro Hill
Jimmy Hill & Carmen 

Soriano 

In Honor of Chuck 
Metzler

Darcy Metzler

In Honor of Elisa 
Sepulveda

Mary Seppi

In Honor of Susan
Devin Bartley
 
In Memory of Phil and 

Ann Aines
Roger Aines & Amy 

Aines 

 In Memory of Michele 
Byberg

Jennifer Byberg 
 
In Memory of Reinaldo 

Carranza
Lois Carranza 

In Memory of Michael 
Ozonoff

Paul Simmons & Michele 
Clark

In Memory of Alice 
Pappagianis

Dexter & Carol Hake

In Memory of Johanna 
A Trueblood

Nathan Trueblood 
 
In Memory of Lorraine 

Wenzel
Greta Lacin
 
In Memory of Pency 

Wong
Marshall Lee
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From the Director

Dear Friends,

This winter, we’ve been reflecting on how we’re aligning our planning and work with 
Chancellor May’s Strategic Plan for UC Davis, “To Boldly Go.” See the cover article 
to find out about some of what we’ve done so far, including continuing to grow 
our Learning by Leading™ student leadership program and building on our Living 
Landscape Adaptation Plan to address the changing climate of the future and the 
needs of UC Davis going forward. We are proud that our work is helping advance 
UC Davis’s Strategic Plan.

Over the years, we have been growing our Nature Rx and wellness programming, 
which dovetails nicely with the Strategic Plan. We are excited to share some of our 
progress with you (see page 3). We see immense value in serving the community as 
a resource for health and well-being and look forward to continuing to expand our 
Nature Rx offerings in partnership with students and campus partners. In addition, 
we have a long history of strong community partnerships, also called out in the Stra-
tegic Plan. See page 6 to learn about our stellar community volunteer program and 
all the fabulous work our volunteers do in the gardens and collections. If you would 
like to join our efforts to maintain and enhance the Arboretum, consider applying to 
be a volunteer. Applications are open until January 17th.

This year, the Annual Appeal of the Friends of the UC Davis Arboretum and Public 
Garden will continue to support our Learning by Leading™ program (see page 2). We 
hope you will consider making a gift, and we thank everyone who has already done 
so. Many thanks as well to our members and donors for the support they give us to 
care for our collections and promote student leadership (see pages 6-7). Are you 
curious where our students end up after they graduate from UC Davis? Read a pro-
file of one of our recent Learning by Leading™ alumni on page 2. Our graduates are 
making positive changes in environmental education, restoration, planning, sustain-
able horticulture and more. We are incredibly proud of their accomplishments. 

We invite you to join us for a winter tour or educational program (see page 5) and to 
visit our new animal neighbors in the west end of the Arboretum (see page 4). Don’t 
forget to take a look at our Nursery Manager’s top plant picks for winter (see page 4) 
and get your gardens ready for our spring plant sales! We hope you enjoy your time 
in the Arboretum this season.

UC Davis Arboretum and Public Garden Review
University of California (AM39)

One Shields Avenue
Davis, California 95616
(530) 752-4880
arboretum.ucdavis.edu

FRIENDS OF THE UC DAVIS  
ARBORETUM AND PUBLIC GARDEN
EXECUTIVE BOARD 2019-20

Ann Trump Daniel, President
Kristen Bennett, Vice President 
Martha Rehrman, Secretary
Chuck Foster, Treasurer
Griselda Castro, Member at Large 
Christina Craig-Veit, Member at Large
Lois Crowe, Member at Large
Ann Filmer, Member at Large
Pam Kazmierczak, Member at Large 
Ernie Lewis, Member at Large
Warren Roberts, Member at Large 
jesikah maria ross, Member at Large

GATEWAYS PLANNING COUNCIL

Bret Hewitt, Chair
Davis Campbell
Jan Campbell
John Crowe
Lois Crowe
Bob Gregoire
Ernie Lewis
Mary Ann Lewis
Judy Moores
Rich Naval
Warren Roberts
Howard-Yana Shapiro
Nancy Shapiro

ARBORETUM AND PUBLIC GARDEN 
LEADERSHIP

Kathleen Socolofsky, Assistant Vice Chancellor  
and Director

Carmia Feldman, Assistant Director
Andrew Fulks, Assistant Director 
 
For a complete list of staff, visit  
arboretum.ucdavis.edu/staff

STUDENT STAFF
Eliana Bono
Katherine Brafford
Jacob Burkholder
Mei Chau
Elise Chu
Estrella Cruz
Gwendolyn Erdosh
Brianna Garcia
Wyatt Garrett
Laura Gomez
Madissen Hamberlin
Christopher Huang
Catherine Jablonski
Manisha Koneru
Cameron Long

Noreen Mabini
Benjamin Macy
Jillian Mccarty
Kelly Nishimura
Cory Quon
Kyle Reilly
Marjorie Rhodes
Ellen Sanders-Raigosa
Riley Sholes
Aina Smart Truco
Caroline Smith
Taylor Thorson
Diane Tran
Karyn Utsumi


